
Dear Friend of USF,

The House and Senate convened on March 8, 2011 to open the 113th Regular Session of the 

Legislature since Florida’s Statehood in 1845.  On the evening of the opening day, Governor 

Scott gave the annual State of the State Address to a joint session of the Legislature.  During 

his speech, Governor Scott cited “our universities and colleges” as one of the main components 

of why “Florida will become the most exciting place to live, work and play.”  Senate President 

Mike Haridopolos and the Speaker of the House of Representatives, Rep. Dean Cannon, both 

gave opening day speeches to their respective chambers as well, outlining many of their priorities 

for the upcoming session.  Links to each of these three opening day speeches are provided at the 

end of the newsletter if you are interested in reading them.

During the first week of the session, the members of each chamber spent a significant amount 

of time on the Floor debating and passing the top priorities of the chambers’ leadership and the 

Governor.  These high leadership priorities included the passage by the Senate of the “Student 

Success Act,” an effort to reform the evaluation and pay structure for K-12 public school teach-

ers, as well as a proposed amendment to the Florida Constitution prohibiting any law from 

requiring a Florida citizen to purchase health care coverage.  The House debated and passed 

a reform of the state’s unemployment compensation system and benefits during its first week in 

session.

The first week of session also included some very bad news in the form of updated revenue 

estimates for the Public Education Capital Outlay (PECO) trust fund for the upcoming fiscal 

year.  Unfortunately, the state’s economists now believe that the cash totals that the state expects 

to receive in the PECO trust fund for next year will not be sufficient to appropriate any funds 

for state university building projects for FY 2011/12.  Without legislative and gubernatorial in-

tervention, this will be the first time in history that no money is appropriated for new building 

projects at state universities.  Within the USF System, these PECO revenue estimates will have 

detrimental impacts on USF’s ability to complete our top priority building projects; the Interdis-

ciplinary Science Teaching & Research Facility in Tampa and the USF Polytechnic new campus 

on I-4 (featured in this issue), as well as the critical infrastructure funding provided each year to 

all USF institutions and campuses. 


